# TOWN OF LEMPSTER BOARD OF SELECTMEN

.pproved Minutes Work Session March 18, 2020

PRESENT: Chairman Phil Tirrell, Selectmen Everett Thurber, Mary Grenier and Ingrid Bjork, Administrative Assistant

OTHERS PRESENT: Credere Associates Judd Newcomb, Chris Beahm

Chairman Tirrell called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

#### Credere

Mr. Newcomb said they have recommended closing the water monitoring at 929 Route 10 but are waiting to hear back from DES. The Selectmen and Credere Associates reviewed the property information. Mr. Newcomb said that the Town should be able to build on the site. If the Town discovers anything buried that was not known by their testing, it would need to be disposed of properly. If any petroleum residue is found from the old fuel tanks funding may be available but not if it came from the old tanker that was removed.

## Payroll and Accounts Payable

The Selectmen reviewed and approved the payroll and accounts payable manifest.

### Administration and Correspondence

Pistol Permit - 1

#### Miscellaneous

The Selectmen approved closing the Transfer Station on Easter.

Selectman Grenier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:50 AM. Selectman Thurber seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Ingrid Bjork Administrative Assistant